
Franklin Conservation Commission 

Minutes 

August 10, 2021 

 

Location: Franklin City Hall basement 

Present: Sam McLaughlin, Glenn Morrill, Roy Gilbreth, Tim Stangroom, Mike Mullavey 

Absent: Christine Sheedy 

Next meeting: September 14, 2021 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:38 p.m. by chair Sam McLaughlin. 

 

Franklin’s new Planning and Zoning Director, Seth Creighton, attended the meeting as an invited guest 

to get to know members. 

 

A motion was made to accept the minutes from the July 13, 2021 meeting (motion by Tim Stangroom, 

seconded by Mike Mullavey). Motion approved. 

 

Old Business 

The issue of the file cabinet was discussed. The city will obtain a new cabinet and contact Roy Gilbreth. 

Roy and Glenn Morrill will meet and transfer files when the new cabinet arrives. 

 

The BioBlitz program was discussed. Roy will draft a public notice for Sam to review. Glenn will make 

sure the ski area is secured and set up for the day. Jim Jones, president of the Franklin Outing Club, will 

open up the building. Audrey Lanzillo at city hall will be contacted to invite all city boards and council 

members to attend. It will be a 2 hour hike. Attendees should wear appropriate footwear and bug 

repellent. Contact person statewide is Haley Andreozzi from UNH Extension. 

 

Mike Mullavey announced that his term on the Commission is up this September and he will be leaving 

the Commission. 

 

Roy will contact R Ronald Taylor to invite him to come before the commission on Tuesday, August 17th at 

7:30 pm, to present his plan to create a pond on his property at 11 Woodbine Drive. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Tim Stangroom, seconded by Mike Mullavey. The meeting adjourned 

at 8:36 pm. 

 


